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SUMMARY OF REQUEST:  This lot is located on the southeast corner at the intersection of West Robinson 

and North Berry Road and has been vacant since the Final Plat of Woodslawn Addition was filed on September 

17, 1952.  The applicant is requesting a Land Use Plan Amendment from Low Density Residential Designation 

to Office Designation to develop a one story 1,800 square foot residential style office building on the lot.   
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STAFF ANALYSIS:  The NORMAN 2025 Plan identifies two criteria that must be examined before a land use 

change is approved.  

1.  There has been a change in circumstances resulting from development of the properties in the 

general vicinity, which suggest that the proposed change will not be contrary to the public interest.

The intersection at West Robinson and North Berry Road has not changed over the last several decades; the 

southwest corner is a commercial corner with Circle K, and a High Density Residential Designation for the 

Norman Regional Hospital Specialty facility to the west of the Circle K.  There is also a Commercial Designation 

to the south of Circle K, which has gone through many types of businesses; from a restaurant to offices and 

now a call center.  To the east and south of this lot are single family homes with Low Density Residential 

Designation and directly across the street to the north and west is University of Oklahoma North Base with an 

Industrial Land Use Designation. 

This lot never developed; however, the neighborhood to the east and south of this lot developed as Woodslawn 

Addition.  The homes in this neighborhood were built in the 1950’s-60’s.  Because this lot has been vacant for 

over 60 years it is reasonable to reassess the current land use to allow office use for this lot.  The Office 

Designation is the least intense and most compatible to the surrounding neighbors; therefore, the proposed 

change will not be contrary to the public interest. 

2.  There is a determination that the proposed change would not result in adverse land use or adverse 

traffic impacts to surrounding properties or the vicinity.

The amendment will not create adverse land use or traffic impacts to the surrounding properties or general 

vicinity.  

This lot is on the southeast corner of the Robinson and Berry Road intersection, a high traffic signalized 

intersection, which is no longer an ideal location for a single family home.  Essentially, this is the reason the lot 

was never developed.  This lot is suitable for an office use because of the corner location and proximity to other 

commercial land use designations. 

The lot will be developed into a residential style office building that will blend in with the architectural style of the 

neighborhood.  The proposed office will maintain regular business hours and no more than one or two clients 

will visit the office at any given time.  The access to the office will be off of Berry Road and align with the access 

directly across the street.  

Because of the low intensity use and hours of operation there will not be adverse traffic impacts to surrounding 

properties.  

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: Because this lot has never developed with a Very Low Density Residential use 

in over 60 years, staff supports Office Designation and recommends approval of Resolution R-1516-20.

Planning Commission, at their October 8, 2015 meeting, unanimously recommended adoption of Resolution 

No. R-1516-20, by a vote of 6-0.
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